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A PRAYER FOR OUR TIMES  

 

Dear Friends, 

I do so enjoy the lengthening days. The long dark 
nights of winter are hard to endure and for many 
weigh heavy. There is also the blessing of seeing 
buds on trees and shrubs bulging with new life. 
Snowdrops and even green shoots of early spring 
flowers all promise longer warmer days. 

Living in the Northern hemisphere we have the joy of 
Lent and Easter in this season of new life. All round 
us are the signs of God breathing new life into crea-
tion. I know that many of us are reading the Lent 
study book by Ruth Valerio ñSaying Yes to Lifeò 
which asks us to consider how we are caring for 
Godôs good earth.  

Not that we need a study book to see the danger to 
the environment which human consumption is caus-
ing. As Christian people we have through our new life 
in Christ a link to the natural order that goes beyond 
our simple habitation of planet earth. We are the 
trusted stewards of creation; ours should be some of 
the loudest voices encouraging a sustainable sharing 
of earth resources. Our actions need to match our 
rhetoric as we prayerfully consider how we can shift 
from being part of the problem, through our dispro-
portionate use of the earthôs resources, to be part of 
the solution. 

Perhaps our Lenten fast can include lifestyle chang-
es to reduce the burden of consumption on planet 
earth. Small steps taken by many can carry us a long 
way. There are plenty of places where we can find 
information on how we begin this process (see links 
below). 

https://spckpublishing.co.uk/saying-yes-resources 

https://www.huffpost.com/entry/7-instant-ways-to-
reduce-your-carbon-
footprint_b_59321992e4b00573ab57a383 

I am convinced we need to do our best to make a 

difference. It is reassuring that so many in the faith 

community take this seriously and are beginning to 

make changes at a personal and collective level.  

Yours in  His service , John  

 

 

Lord, help us to be aware of what is going on around 
us. 

Remember the people of Idlib in Syria, as they are 
forced yet again to flee from bombardment 

Remember the many thousands of displaced people 
around the world who have nowhere to call home. 

Remember the people in our own country who have 
lost their homes to the flood waters. 

Remember the millions in China whose lives have been 
disrupted by illness, and the fear of contagion 

Remember those who have been ripped off, scammed 
and have lost money to fraudsters 

Remember those who have no money to lose and are 
dependent on food banks 

Remember those who, in spite of risk to themselves, try 
to help others 

Remember those who work to make the world a better 
place 

Remember medical researchers seeking to find vac-
cines to combat new viruses 

Remember  people working with the homeless, dis-
placed and unloved 

Lord, all these forces exist in your world - let us always 
remember that in you lies our hope and salvation. 

Amen 

 

CLUSTER ALPHA COURSE 

We will be running an in house Alpha Course 
after Easter. It will run for ten weeks from 
Tuesday April 14

th
 till June 16

th
. The venue is 

the Upper Room at Homewood Road URC 
and we run from 7.00 pm to 9.30 pm. A hot 
meal is included. 

Jill and I will lead this initial course and we 
will be using the latest DVDôs for the talks. 
We have seven spaces available for those 
who want to do the course. We also need 
volunteers on a rota to cook a hot meal (for 
ten people) and others willing to help deliver 
and others to clean up after the meal. 

If you are interested, able to volunteers to 
help or want more information please get in 
touch with me, contact de-
tails below. 

Email: 
hardaker.ja@gmail.com 

Phone: 01727 421697 

John Hardaker 

https://spckpublishing.co.uk/saying-yes-resources
https://www.huffpost.com/entry/7-instant-ways-to-reduce-your-carbon-footprint_b_59321992e4b00573ab57a383
https://www.huffpost.com/entry/7-instant-ways-to-reduce-your-carbon-footprint_b_59321992e4b00573ab57a383
https://www.huffpost.com/entry/7-instant-ways-to-reduce-your-carbon-footprint_b_59321992e4b00573ab57a383
mailto:hardaker.ja@gmail.com
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FREE CHURCH SERVICE  

You are invited to attend a 

Free Church Service in the  

Lady Chapel on the following 
Wednesdays at 11.00am:  

4th
. 
March 2020     

Mr Stephen Poxon  

Salvation Army Officer and Freelance Writer 

1st April 2020  

The Reverend Rachael Hawkins  

Co-Superintendent of the West Herts and Borders 
Methodist Circuit.  

 

THINKING LUNCHES 

At Marlborough Road  Methodist 
Church 
Marlborough Road   
St Albans AL1 3XG 
 

Thursday 5
th

 March  

The Ven. Antony MacRow-Wood  

ñCan credit unions play a significant part in pro-

moting financial inclusion?ò 

 
Antony studied Politics and Economic and Social 
History at York University before moving to Bristol to 
train as a Chartered Accountant. Once there he 
worked first for Deloittes and then Rolls Royce (aero-
engines) and met his wife to be Dawn, singing in a 
church choir. They have three grown up children. He 
trained for ministry at Westcott House where he was 
fortunate enough to read Theology and Religious 
Studies at the University. After ordination in 1992 
Antony served as a curate and team vicar in UPA 
parishes in Swindon and Weymouth before moving 
to Poole in 2004 to become Team Rector of the 
North Poole Ecumenical Team and then Archdeacon 
of Dorset in 2015. Outside of the church he has a 
long-standing involvement with the Credit Union 
movement and was National President for three 
years before stepping down to bring to fruition plans 
for a credit union for clergy. Churchesô Mutual Credit 
Union was duly launched 5 years ago.  
 
Thursday 2nd April 
 
The Rt  Revd Michael Doe, Vice-Chair,  

Church Action for Tax Justice 

ñTaxing Questions ñ 
 
12.30pm to 1.30pm, drinks are provided but please 
bring your own sandwiches. 
 
Donations to cover expenses - any profits will be giv-
en  to a charity of the speakerôs choice. 

WE THREE KINGS ------- 
 
Floral display by Jenny Graham 
 
 

AFTERNOON TEA CLUB 

Tuesdays : 17th March 

          20th April 

Back Hall -  3.00pm   

All welcome 
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óSAYING YES TO LIFEô  
A new discussion group at Homewood Road on Monday evenings in the 

Upper Room 
 

Over the next 3 months, we will be running a fort-
nightly discussion group, based on the book 
"Saying Yes to Lifeò by Ruth Valerio. This is the 
Archbishop of Canterbury's Lent Book for 2020.   

In this book, Ruth Valerio imaginatively draws on the 
Days of Creation (Genesis 1) as she relates themes of 
light, water, land etc to matters of environmental, ethi-
cal and social concern.  As people made in the image 
of God, we are entrusted to look after what he has cre-
ated: to share in Godôs joy and ingenuity in making a 
difference for good. 

 

We have already bought a few copies of the book so 
that you can get reading before the first session on 10

th
 February. These are 

available from Helen Griffiths at the cost of Ã8. You can also buy the book online 
or from local bookshops (Waterstones are stocking it at the moment).  

This discussion group will replace House Group and Book Club meetings until 
after Easter and will take place in the Upper Room from 8 -9pm on the follow-
ing Mondays: 

 

10th February ï Introduction & Ch1 ï óLet there be Lightô 
 
24th February ï Ch2 ï óLet the waters be separatedô 
 
9th March ï Ch3 ïóLet the land produce vegetationô 
 
23rd March ï Ch4 ïóLet there be lights in the skyô 
 
6th April ï Ch5 ïóLet the waters teem with living creatures & let birds flyô  
 
20
th
 April ï Ch6 & Conclusion ïóLet the land produce living creatures and let us 

make humankind in our imageô  
 
Each session will stand on its own, so don't worry if you can only attend a few.   

If you are planning to join us, please sign up on the sheet at the back of the 
church or speak to Helen Mooney, Helen Griffiths or Elizabeth & David Martin. 
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{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ нрǘƘ !ǇǊƛƭ млΦол ς нΦллǇƳ 

 
  

 

After the success of last yearôs Spring Fair ïweôve decided to have another one!! 

This year itôs a little later ï on the 25
th
 April - but should still have a óSpring-likeô feel to it! 

We are again planning to raise funds for local charities and will have a variety of stalls and 
activities for all the family plus entertainment while you relax and enjoy a delicious home 
cooked lunch ïbut we canôt do this without your help! 

If you would be willing to help out in the kitchen or on a stall, please sign up on the sheet at 
the back of the church and speak to Pauline Blacket, Jenny Graham, Helen Griffiths, Mary 
Steele or Louise Smellie. 

Nearer to the time there will be boxes for donations as you come into church and we will be 
collecting: 

Good quality items for the New & Vintage Treasures stall 
Seeds and plants 
Tombola prizes 
Books 
Childrenôs toys & games 
 

More details of donations will be announced in church and in our weekly online newsletter.  

We hope youôll be able to join us on Saturday 25
th
 April and help make our Spring Fair a real 

success! 

 


